
WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES

NEW COLUMBIA, PA
February 25, 2020
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on February 25, 2020 at 7 pm.   Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach, Larry Seibert, Donald Wilver, Jr; Solicitor Peter Matson, and Secretary Ellie Koveleskie. 
The minutes of the January 28, 2020 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Wilver and seconded by Mr. Seibert.  
PAYMENT OF BILLS
Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and seconded by Mr. Wilver, the Board of the Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated February 25, 2020 totaling $32,480.33.  
OLD BUSINESS
None
NEW BUSINESS
1. Motion was made to adopt Resolution # 20-02 in which White Deer Township Board of Supervisors supports the United States Constitution and all its Amendments to include the Second Amendment, and opposes the enactment and enforcement of any unconstitutional laws, order, rules and regulations that is not consistent with the said Constitution.

Mr. Wilver made a motion to adopt this resolution with the inclusion of      Wording, “supporting the PA State Constitution and all its’ amendments.” 
Mr. Matson will make this addition.     

Following a brief discussion with members of the audience Mr. Diefenbach made a motion to adopt Resolution # 20-02 with additional language that was set forth in motion in regards to the PA State Constitution.  It was seconded by Mr.Wilver and carried.
2. Mr. Diefenbach discussed a proposal from Jeff and Tina Snyder to put two parcels of their land into Agricultural Security Area.  All of the paperwork has been done by the Snyders. It now goes to the Soil Conservation District, then after six months it is automatically approved.
3. Mr. Diefenbach discussed the adoption of the Solar Panels Ordinance, but Mr. Matson pointed out that it must be sent to the Planning Commission, which Mr. Matson will do and will be passed next month.

4. Mr. Diefenbach discussed the transfer of Jurisdiction of State Route 1008, Legislative Route 59024 to the Township of White Deer.  Basically, it means that we are responsible for that street.   Mr. Matson will take a copy of the report and get back to us.
5. Mr. Diefenbach discussed the White Deer Fire Company and that they are hoping to start a new fund drive within the next 5- 8 years for a new rescue vehicle.  The one that they have now is 21 years old.  A new mid-grade rescue will run about $550,000.00.  A motion was made by Mr. Seibert to donate $50,000.00 to start their fund and Mr. Wilver seconded the motion and it carried.
6. Mr. Diefenbach made a motion for Mrs. Koveleskie to advertise for bids for Paving and also Chipping & Tarring.  Mr. Seibert seconded the motion and it carried.  We will also contact those companies that do not get the paper and Nevin Yost will ensure they get the information.
7. Mr. Diefenbach discussed Matthew Jones, who is a board member of the New Columbia Civic Center.  They want to improve the playground/park located at the Center in New Columbia.  There is $20,000.00 available in grants that our township can apply for, in order to help with the project.  A representative from Union County stated that they will help us with the application.  Mr. Wilver made a motion to move forward with this grant application through the county and it was seconded by Mr. Seibert and carried.
8. Mr. Diefenbach discussed the Bucknell Cycling which will take place on March 28, 2020.  Andrew Schlicht provided us with Proof of Insurance, which looked over by Mr. Matson and approved.

9. Mr. Diefenbach spoke with the Voter Registration individuals the previous week regarding the fact that we have placed blinds in our conference room to help with the glare and they also requested that we get another 6 foot table before the Presidential Primary.  This will precipitate a change in the current set up.  White Deer Township District 3 will now be voting at Bonaza.
10. Mr. Dieffenbach mad a motion to adopt Resolution 20-03 which retains Klacik and Associates, P.C. as our paid Auditor for the Township of White Deer and shall be compensated $3100.00 for their service.  Mr. Seibert seconded the motion and it was carried.
PUBLIC COMMENT
Caleb Baney asked if something would be sent out in regards to the addition of the support of the PA State Constitution and Mr. Wilver stated that when the changes are made, it would be available to see at the Township office during normal business hours.
PLANNING AND ZONING 
Terri Stump resigned from the Zoning Board effective February 5, 2020.  Motion was made by Mr. Diefenbach to accept her resignation which was seconded by Mr. Wilver and carried.  We are looking for a replacement to sit on our Zoning Hearing Board.  An individual must be a White Deer Township resident.  Furthermore, Eric Moser is planning to leave the Planning Commission, so we will need to appoint someone for that position as well.  Anyone interested should let Mrs. Koveleskie know.
SOLICITOR COMMENT 
Mr. Matson introduced Jason T. Brudecki, Esq. as an addition to his law office.  He has been with him since late March 2019.

SUPERVISORS COMMENTS
Mr. Diefenbach asked for a motion to adjourn, which was then so moved by Mr. Wilver and seconded by Mr. Seibert.
Ellie Koveleskie, Secretary
Donald Wilver, Jr.  Treasurer
 “All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”
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